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Meeting Date:  August 27, 2014 
 
Applicant:   City of Key West/ Bermello Ajamil, Architects 
 
Application Number: H14-01-1100 
 
Address:   Southwest corner of Truman Waterfront Park 
   
Description of Work: New pre-fabricated horse stables facilities. 
 
Site Facts: Truman Waterfront is a site of approximately 32 

acres located on the west side of the historic district. 
The land was transferred by the Navy to the City of 
Key West. A Memorandum of Agreement was signed 
by the parts and includes, among others, land use 
limitations, setbacks, State Park access as well as 
specific requirements for Navy vehicular accesses 
through the land. Currently, the Police Department 
has horse stables in the site. On January 28, 2014 
the Commission approved the demolition of the 
existing horse stables, which are attached to Navy 
building 1278. 

 
Guidelines Cited in 
Review: Additions, alterations and new construction (pages 

36-38a), specifically guidelines for new construction. 
 

 
Staff Analysis 

 
The Certificate of Appropriateness proposes the construction of a prefabricated 
free standing structure to be used as a horse stables facilities for the Police 
Department’ horses and personnel. The horse stable requires space for at least 
five horses. 
 
The structure will be prefabricated, one story height.  The structure has three 
bays on its main façade or east side. The central bay will be the tallest portion 
of the building and will raise approximately 20’ from ground. Windows and 
doors will be metal impact resistant units. Roof will be covered with silver color 
metal standing seam. Tubular galvanized panels, five feet tall, will be used in 
the exterior as part of the horse’s corral. The proposed color for the building will 
be light blue. 
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Consistency with Guidelines 

 
The proposed design does not mimic nor is based on any structure found in the 
historic district. As a utilitarian structure, the architecture responds to the size 
and needs of the horses. The proposed scale and massing will not have an 
adverse impact in to the existing open area. The minimal exterior design is a 
reflect of the use of the structure. It is staff’s opinion that the design conforms 
to the guidelines for new construction.  
 
 
 
 
 






















































































